
MINORITY/WOMEN BUSINESS ENTERPRISE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

Minutes for November 11, 2020
Orange County Administration Building
 Board of County Chambers – First Floor
201 South Rosalind
Orlando, FL 32801

Present:
Voting Members:  Maurice Pearson, Dionna Little Jones, Ramon Ojeda and Raymond Ramos.
Present:
BDD Staff:   Sheena Ferguson and Patrice McKay.
Virtually:
Voting Members: Jo K. Newell and Virginia Peña.
Virtually:
BDD Staff:
VaSantha Raysor, Angela Brown, Princess Poke-Clarke, Solange Dal Santo, Sheena Jackson and Kesi Warren.

Virtually:
County Attorney’s Office:  Cristina Berrios, Assistant County Attorney 
I. Call to order:
At 8:35 a.m. Sheena Ferguson asked virtual meeting participants to mute their line and to unmute only when they needed to speak. A physical quorum was established. Maurice Pearson, Acting Chairperson called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m. 
II. Introduction of New Committee and New Business Development Division

Ms. Little and Mr. Ojeda gave an introduction of themselves. Sheena Ferguson gave an introduction of Princess Poke-Clarke as a Senior Contract Administrator for the Construction area. Sheena Jackson as a Senior Contract Administrator for the Professional Services area. 

Sheena learned the virtually members were not able to hear the meeting. Communications assisted with checking and making changes so the virtual members were able to hear the meeting.
III. Public Comments:  The floor was open for public comments.  There were no public comments.
IV. Review and Approval of March 2020 Meeting Minutes:  Members reviewed the minutes of the March 11, 2020 meetings.  Raymond Ramos made a motion to approve the March 11, 2020 minutes as reviewed.  Mr. Ojeda seconds the motion.  The motion carried.
V. Review and Approval of March, April, May, June, July, August, September and October 2020 Monthly Reports:  Sheena Ferguson provided a review of the March, April, May, June, July, August, September and October 2020 Monthly Reports using the executive summaries. She explained there were little or no activity during several of the months due to COVID-19. The monthly reports show meetings were conducted virtually. 
Sheena noted an error in that there were no site visits conducted in October 2020. This number will be changed from 15 to 0. Sheena stated Sharon White will send members a copy of the reports via email.
Sheena informed the M/WBE Advisory Committee the Professional Services numbers appeared high for October. However, the Professional Services team has made improvements to the compliance monitoring. Several years ago, Mayor Demings challenged me to double the M/WBE utilization and double the number of certified firms. I accepted this challenge. It was noted due to staff size, we had to examine our processes.  The Professional Services team brainstormed. Changes were made. Now whenever a prime does not achieve their M/WBE participation goal on a task authorization and their overall M/WBE participation goal is not achieved, then a non-compliance letter is sent by VaSantha Raysor. The prime must respond and address what actions are going to be taken to achieve their M/WBE participation goals.
The M/WBE Advisory Committee had several questions for Sheena. First, Maurice asked where did the 27% M/WBE goal come from. Sheena stated the M/WBE participation goals were established based on the M/WBE availability analysis conducted by a Disparity Study consultant. Additionally, she stated the Disparity Study RFP had opened and the Procurement meeting was scheduled for December 9, 2020.

Virginia asked if a similar method could be done to the other industry types. Sheena explained the reason why this could not be done. Raymond asked if the certification application could be streamlined, because some businesses have difficulty completing the certification application. Sheena explained the application is reviewed yearly. She discussed her experience with many small businesses (M/WBE and Non-M/WBE businesses) by participating in the Orange County Cares Small Business Grant. Many of the businesses lacked an understanding of the required documentation needed to run a business. She informed the Advisory Committee members about the resources available and asked for them to refer these businesses to Business Development Division (BDD). In the event BDD could not assist, then they will be referred to the National Entrepreneur Center or the appropriate community partner. Many community partners offer free services.
Raymond Ramos made a motion to approve March, April, May, June, July, August, September and October 2020 Monthly Reports as presented.  Virginia Peña seconds the motion.  All members were in favor of approving all reports as presented.
VI. Old Business:  Election of Vice-Chairperson: Raymond Ramos nominated Virginia Peña. Jo Newell seconds the motion. The motion carried.
VII. New Business:  Election of Chairperson: Raymond Ramos nominated Maurice Pearson. Virginia Peña seconds the motion. The motion carried.
VIII. December 2020 M/WBE Advisory Committee Meeting
Discussion ensued about the details of this request. Raymond Ramos made a motion to not have a December 2020 meeting. Virginia Peña seconds the motion. The motion carried

IX. Disparity Study Update

Sheena informed the members the RFP opened and the four proposals submitted will be reviewed on December 9, 2020. She will send the meeting details to the members.

X. Good Faith Effort (GFE) Update   
Sheena stated the Board of County Commissioners approved removing the Construction Sliding Scale. She indicated that this will improve the M/WBE participation for Construction projects. Bidders will now be required to meet the Invitation for Bid goal or provide documented GFE. Sheena stated she appreciated the assistance given by the legal department, Cristina Berrios, who made the presentation to the Board.
Sheena indicated bids have been received with no M/WBE participation and there was no GFE. All of these bids were deemed non-responsive and were not forwarded to the department to review. She has noticed an improvement for some bidders. They are beginning to provide M/WBE participation. 
This activity will continue to be monitored for effectiveness. She has met with most of the user divisions to explain the new requirements and recently participated in the Utilities Planning Group monthly virtual meeting to explain the requirements to prime firms bidding on Utilities large construction projects.
XI. Adjournment:  Sheena thanked the members of the M/WBE Advisory committee, the BDD Team and Cristina for making time today to participate in the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.
Next meeting will convene on January 13, 2021 at 8:30 a.m.
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